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REDVALE LANDFILL COMMUNITY LIAISON COMMITTEE  
 

Current members: 

Warwick Hojem-----------------------------------------Chairman 

Louise Johnston--------------------------------------------------AC 

Maxine Joubert---------------------------------------------------AC 

Bob Gibbs ----------------------------------------- Local Resident 

Andrew McNeil----------------------------------- Local Resident 

Jennie Hutchinson------------------------------- Local Resident 

Nick DeWitte-------------------------------------- Local Resident 

Allan Nicholas -----------------------------------------------NHTCC 

Mark Drury ---------------------------------- Peer Review Panel 

Glen Jujnovich ---------------------------- Waste Management 

 

The Committee’s role is to allow issues and concerns 

relating to the operation of the landfill to be debated 

and negotiated.  Should you have any questions or 

concerns regarding Redvale Landfill please contact 

Reception on 09 427 0600 or your nearest Liaison 

Committee member. Complaints should be forwarded 

to redvalecomplaints@wastemanagement.co.nz or 

021 190 2018 

 

Members were elected to the Committee by the 

community or have been appointed to represent 

particular interest groups. Minutes of the meetings 

are available for perusal at the Waste Management NZ 

Ltd office.  Any member of the public can attend and 

be heard at these meetings as long as at least two 

days’ notice is given to the Secretary, Steph, via email 

- Redvale@wastemanagement.co.nz 

Our next scheduled meetings at the Waste 

Management Office for 2024 – 12 Feb, 13 May, 12 Aug 

and 11 Nov. 

 

 

 

DAIRY FLAT COMMUNITY TRUST 

 

 

Current Trustees:  

Steven Earwaker  Heather Turley 

Treve Kunzli    Barb Stubbs  

Elizabeth Mackay-Cotter  Glen Jujnovich 

Tony Rouse   

 

The Dairy Flat Community Trust is a charitable 
Trust to administer and distribute monies 
provided for the Community of Dairy Flat by 
Waste Management NZ Ltd. 

Please see our Trust website: 
www.dairyflatcommunitytrust.co.nz 

 

Should you have any questions concerning the 
Trust, please contact:  

Secretary – Tara Wiggill - Ph: 09 427 0600 

 

DAIRY FLAT NEWSLETTER 

mailto:redvalecomplaints@wastemanagement.co.nz
mailto:Redvale@wastemanagement.co.nz
http://www.dairyflatcommunitytrust.co.nz/


2 
 

 

 
VDI scale for reporting an odour complaint. 

 
Feedback or Odour complaints can be reported to Redvale Landfill through three different methods,  

1. Email redvalecomplaints@wastemanagement.co.nz  
2. Phone call 09 427 0600 or 021 190 2018 
3. Text message 021 190 2018  

To work with us, please provide constructive feedback only, which includes the following information,  
1. Time and location of the odour  
2. Type of the odour 
3. Character and intensity of the odour  
4. Frequency of the odour – how often it occurs, duration of the odour and time of exposure. 

VDI scale example below on how to classify odour intensity. 
 
 
Odour Intensity: The perceived strength of an odour above its 
threshold. It is determined by an odour panel and is described in 
categories that progress from “Not perceptible”; “Very Weak”; 
“Weak”; “Distinct”, “Strong”, “Very Strong”, to “Extremely Strong”. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The best way of assessing odour is via the human nose. But everyone reacts to odours differently. One 
person may object strongly to an odour while another is not bothered by it. The only objective method to 
assess odours is a calibrated nose that has completed Olfactometric measurement.   
 
 

 
Odour frequency: The perceived duration of time or exposure 
experienced.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
Please feel free to access Redvale landfill weather station data by using the below link, 
https://app.outpostcentral.com/english/login2.aspx  
Username: redvaleguest 
Password: community  
 

mailto:redvalecomplaints@wastemanagement.co.nz
https://app.outpostcentral.com/english/login2.aspx
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Looking for an affordable wedding venue that can cater to your needs, from a small elopement/registry 

type wedding to the full works?  Consider the North Harbour Sports and Country Club, with catering by 

De Hot Bar and Grill - a local option right in your backyard! 

As a wedding celebrant, my goal is to help make your special day as stress-free and enjoyable as 

possible.  Whether you only need my services as a celebrant, or if you require more extensive assistance 

with venue arrangements and catering, I am here to help. 

Our venue can accommodate weddings from as small as 4 people and up, with pricing that is tailored to 

your specific needs.  Additionally, if you have a venue in mind elsewhere, I am available to serve as your 

celebrant there as well. 

Contact me at nicola@tietheknotnz.com or via mobile at 0272 698 025 to learn more. Let's connect and 

discuss how we can work together to make your dream wedding a reality - no obligation and no charge 

for a chat! 

 

Dairy Flat Community Hall 
 

Contact details: Please E-mail info@DairyFlatLive.com 

 

Hall is available for community use 7 days a week. If you like to start classes or other activities in the Hall, 

the Hall committee will support you, with low starting rates. 

 

Activities in the Hall 

• Yoga on Monday 

• Toast masters on Tuesday/ fortnightly 

• Every Friday night Rock & Roll on live music/ full bands people travel from all over great Auckland 

to Dairy Flat for those nights. 

Check out what’s on: www.DFlat.info 

Many locals are very surprised, when they find out what’s going on in the Hall on Friday nights. Licensed 

Bar with Club prices. Cover charge for bands applies. 

 

Hall hire 

Hall is available for Parties on Saturday nights. Sorry we don’t support 18th and 21st birthday parties in the 

Hall. 

  

mailto:nicola@tietheknotnz.com
mailto:info@DairyFlatLive.com
http://www.dflat.info/
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Feeling Fab Charitable Trust 
12 Aileron Rise 
Dairy Flat, Auckland 0794 
 
www.feelingfab.org.nz 
 
 
 
Our Wellness Programme provides a safe, nurturing environment for those who have faced 
bereavement, trauma or loss, to experience the love and support that is so often missing during the 
seasons of grief. Our programme offers the opportunity to meet others who have had similar 
experiences and our team has huge hearts and understands that those grieving need tender loving care 
in a safe environment.  
 
We have provided this much-needed service in our local area (including Dairy Flat) for seven years now 
and we have been consistently told - and seen and heard for ourselves - how vital our programme is for 
those travelling along their journey of grief.  A huge thank you to Waste Management for the 
unconditional use of their rooms and the support of the Dairy Flat Community Trust.  
 
We now have teams in Dairy Flat, Warkworth, Mangawhai, Dargaville, Rodney and Wellington. We are 
growing rapidly as we cover the whole of Auckland and we really need your help in being able to 
continue our programme. If you would like to volunteer, please contact us at 
volunteers@feelingfab.org.nz. We need help with admin work, committee members, hair stylists, 
makeup, nails, general help (and sometimes reiki and massage), organising food, support people on the 
day etc). 
 
We are also now doing Men’s Days, which is much needed, our first one was a huge success. We need 
your support and help to keep our programme afloat - not just volunteering but also sponsorship and 
funding opportunities. We have had the honour to work with Red Beach Hospice, Harbour Hospice, 
Women's Refuge Rodney, Sweet Louise, Race 4 Life and Grandparents Raising Grandchildren, just to 
name a few throughout our Rodney area. 
 
Please check out our Facebook and Instagram pages and our website (www.feelingfab.org.nz) for more 
information, for testimonials, live-streamed videos etc.   
 
WE NEED YOUR HELP!!  Please email us at hello@feelingfab.org.nz, or PM us via our Facebook page if 
you would like to discuss this further. Thank you, from Elizabeth and the FF Team. 
 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
Elizabeth York 
CEO/National Co-ordinator,  
Feeling Fab Charitable Trust 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

mailto:volunteers@feelingfab.org.nz
http://www.feelingfab.org.nz/
mailto:hello@feelingfab.org.nz
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Discover Dairy Flat's Hidden Gem:  
The North Harbour Sports and Country Club! 

 
Located at 36 Landfill Access Road, Dairy Flat, our Club offers a warm and inviting atmosphere, 

perfect for families looking for a great meal and a relaxing environment. 

But that's not all! Our peaceful location, surrounded by beautiful grounds and ample car parking 

make us the perfect escape to the country.  With friendly staff and delicious food, you'll feel right 

at home here. 

 

As a club, we welcome both members and non-members.  Our team at De Hot Bar and Grill, led by 

Terri, is committed to providing good home-cooked meals at reasonable prices to all.  We pride 

ourselves on being family-friendly and providing a safe and relaxed environment for everyone. 

The pool heating is now on – Swimming charges are members free, non members attending with a 

member $5 per swimmer, casual $10 per swimmer. 

 

Join us on Friday Club night for Meat Raffles (bring cash) and for members, a chance to win up to 

$1,000 in our cash draw! 

 

We are now offering camping facilities for those travelling in self-contained motorhomes, RVs, 

campervans, or buses, with non-powered, overnight parking available for $10 per person per night 

– please note must be self contained and no hot showers available. 

 

So whether you're looking for a drink, a meal, a swim, or a place to camp out for the night, North 

Harbour Sports and Country Club has got you covered. 

 
We can't wait to see you at "The Club" soon! 

 

Website: dairyflatclub.co.nz  
Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/dairyflatclub 
Email: info@dairyflatclub.co.nz 

De Hot Bar and Grill (for reservations and enquiries)  Terri 09-426 3391 or 022 048 3373 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News from Local Clubs and Organisations                                                          

Contributions to the newsletter are welcome. The newsletter is printed 

every three months. Waste Management accepts no responsibility for the 

opinions expressed in the articles submitted to the newsletter.                                                                     

Please contact: Stephanie at Waste Management NZ Ltd              

 Contributions can be emailed to: Redvale@wastemanagement.co.nz 

 

http://Website:%20www.facebook.com/dairyflatclub
https://www.facebook.com/dairyflatclub
mailto:info@dairyflatclub.co.nz
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Real estate sold by  

real experts 

 
Natalie Newton has received multiple national and international accolades 

that acknowledge her experience in business development, understanding 

client needs and results-driven practice. It is her onus on integrity and 

honesty which allows her to form powerful working relationships with 

colleagues and clients, truly working towards their greatest needs. 

 
Natalie's premium results reflect her commitment, expertise, and local 

knowledge. She is dedicated to designing an extraordinary experience for 

every client, at any price point, so they can achieve their aspirations – 

today, instead of someday. 

 
Not only is she a real estate agent, she is also your neighbour. Would 

you like a discreet appraisal or a coffee and a chat about your home? 

 
Give Natalie a call. 

+64 21 525 882 | natalie.newton@nzsir.com 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  
 
  
  
  
  
 

 
  
 
 
 

 
 

Each Office Is Independently Owned and Operated. NZSIR North Limited (licensed under the REAA 2008) MREINZ. 

 

mailto:natalie.newton@nzsir.com
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Silverdale Squash Club - Now open to the Public 

Casual bookings $30 per court per hour 

To book and pay please go to www.silverdalesquash.helloclub.com/register 

We are located in the Silverdale Rugby Club building at 6 Hibiscus Coast Highway opposite the Hibiscus 

Coast Bus Station. 

We have 3 squash courts, clubrooms, a licensed bar and are open 24/7 for playing. 

We offer a range of membership options to suit your needs, or you can play casually with no contract. 

 

Club night every Thursday 

Why not come down to our friendly club night on a Thursday from 7pm, meet other members and have a 

few fun games whilst keeping fit.  We run 15-minute games and will match you with other members of 

similar ability.  Not a member no problem you can try our club night two times before we ask you to 

become a member.  We have a fully licenced bar so why not stay for a drink and beers are only $5 on club 

night. 

 

Introduction to Squash every Sunday afternoon 

 

New to Squash?  Ever wanted to have a go, then why not come down on a Sunday from 3pm and we will 

show you how to hold your racquet, how to hit the ball and match you with other players of similar 

ability.  Don’t have any gear – no problem wear comfortable clothes for running and non-marking shoes and 

we will provide you with a racquet and ball.  Bookings essential so you will need to register 

- www.silverdalesquash.helloclub.com/register 

Juniors 

Juniors now running every Wednesday, bookings essential call Brian 021 727 079 

For further information please contact Hollie on 021 701 456 or silverdalesquash.president@gmail.com    

 

 

 

 

 

https://apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.silverdalesquash.helloclub.com%2Fregister&data=05%7C01%7CSDryland%40wastemanagement.co.nz%7C7d53a3bdf31444d0476608da6df621fc%7C8f52e29cc03e4e21ba165de55c68c4ec%7C0%7C0%7C637943201163429951%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=icHsDHOwEYkJGrelmM5vtuSfbmqxYcax4xNhGSWrIA0%3D&reserved=0
https://apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.silverdalesquash.helloclub.com%2Fregister&data=05%7C01%7CSDryland%40wastemanagement.co.nz%7C7d53a3bdf31444d0476608da6df621fc%7C8f52e29cc03e4e21ba165de55c68c4ec%7C0%7C0%7C637943201163429951%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=icHsDHOwEYkJGrelmM5vtuSfbmqxYcax4xNhGSWrIA0%3D&reserved=0
mailto:silverdalesquash.president@gmail.com
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Toastmasters 

 
Guess what's in Ben's travel bag? 

 

In his farewell speech at Riverhead Toastmasters Ben described the somewhat diverse range 

of items he had packed in his travel bag. And I'll bet its not what you would expect. Ben and 

his wife are heading overseas for adventure, without a long-term plan, ready to go where the 

wind blows. In Ben's bag is; 

 

1. His favourite 'Hemp Hat' 

2. A 'slack-line' to practice balancing 

3. Mauy Thai Boxing gloves  

4. Set of 'Taco-Cat' playing cards 

5. Ukalele  

6. Surf board (carried separately) 

 

Toastmasters helps YOU to become more confident in speaking in public. Great for business 

and personal opportunities in life.  

 

Ben has been a very popular member of Riverhead Toastmasters for the past twelve months, 

achieving his Toastmasters Certificate of Mastery on the same night. 

Ben is pictured here with founder Tina and VPPR William. 

 

TEXT Paul at 027 291 7989 if you would love to come as a Guest to the next meeting on 

alternate Tuesdays at 7.10pm - Riverhead Hall 
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"Life begins the day you start a garden!" 

 

In her recent speech Maria shared the challenges and the rewards having made a decision to 

start a 'garden' at the family batch in Russell. The project, inspired by her husband's 

creativity, became a much larger project than intended. But the outcome has been 

wonderful. 

 

Maria, passionate about helping others gain confidence in speaking, asserts "Gardening is far 

cheaper than therapy!" 

 

You can meet and hear informative speeches through an interesting cross-section of your 

community at Toastmasters. And in the process, you yourself can enjoy sharing, and become 

a much more confident and skilled speaker! 

Come to the next session in your area; Riverhead Hall, 7.10pm, Tuesday 20th Feb 

 

Text Paul at 027 291 7989 
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